
October 25, 2020 
 

 

WSBC welcomes both the “scattered” and the “gathered” church 
to remain connected and active. Thank you for your complete 
cooperation, patience and grace given as you personally prepare 
to gather at WSBC each week.  
 
What to expect at WSBC.  

As a result of the pandemic (COVID-19), it is necessary to make 
some changes in how we are used to gathering for worship. We 
must be intentional in providing reasonable guidelines and       
precautions for the good of your neighbors who attend and      
participate in our worship services. As such:  

• Please monitor your (and your family members’) health and 
temperature and sanitize your hands before attending an on-
site WSBC worship service. 

• Please stay home - if you are sick, if you (or any family 
member) have a fever, if you have recently tested positive   
for COVID-19 with or without symptoms, or if you have       
had any close contact with a person who has been confirmed, 
suspected or is symptomatic of COVID-19. 

• Plan to arrive early on Sunday mornings as doors will open 
20 minutes before service times. (Service times are 9 and 
11am). 

• Please wear your own mask while at WSBC. 

• Please observe and maintain all social distancing (6 feet),   
in the sanctuary but also while coming and going. Please,   
distance 6 feet from others, refrain from handshakes and 
hugs, avoid fellowshipping in hallways and the narthex, and 
minimize touching all surfaces. 

• Help us accommodate both services. Please, do not linger in 
the sanctuary or narthex. Fellowship with friends and family 
outside the building along 45th Street and then walk around 
the church to the parking lot, bank or wherever you parked 
your vehicle.  

A Response of Faith 
Isaiah 12 

 
Are you experiencing the joy that comes from 

drawing water from the wells of salvation? 
 
 
 

 An individual response that makes us each right with our great God. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 A corporate response that makes us all celebrate our great  salvation. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome and Call to Worship 

 
The Lord is My Salvation 

 
 
 

Sermon 
A Response of Faith 

Isaiah 12 
 Pastor Dean Monkemeier 

  
 
 

John 4:1-14 
Arlynn Manasse 

 
 
 

Great Things 

Build My Life 

 
 
 

Prayer 
 
 
 

Praise My Soul The King of Heaven 
 
 



6pm Men’s Basketball at  
 Spring Rock Park 

8pm Women’s Prayer on ZOOM 

7pm Men’s Basketball at 
 Spring Rock Park 

Online Worship Options:  

https://wsbc.info/online-stream/   

Facebook: www.facebook.com/WSBCVillageChurch  

YouTube: https://www.youtube.com/c/wsbcvillagechurch  

The church now has a Zoom Account that you can use with your 
small groups or meetings if you prefer to not use your personal 
account. Contact either the church office or Pastor Joel for details. 

Junior Student of the Week is Nate Wolcott at Purdue University. 

Beginning Wednesday, October 28, you may make your worship 
service reservation for Sunday, November 1 at: wsbc.info/
WorshipRSVP.  

WSBC will be reaching out to our neighbors. This year we will be 
inviting families to stop by so that 
they can take their own family 
photo or selfie on either 
Saturday, October 31 or 
November 7, from 9am-Noon. 

We will create a beautiful harvest 
themed background near our 
parking lot for the 

photo opportunity, taste some of BB’s mini-donuts, bring a box of 
cereal to support Breakthrough Urban Ministries, and take an 
Operation Christmas Child Shoebox to pack for a child in need. If you 
would like to join in the fun inviting and greeting our neighbors, 
then contact Jean Dukes or Pastor Joel. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

John and Cheryl Fornelli 
jmfornelli@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Who doesn’t love a story? The Fornelli’s have spent many years 
teaching church leaders to share oral Bible stories in their own  
villages, thus advancing the gospel in illiterate societies. In recent 
years, John, now an equipping evangelist, has been invited to 
many locations around the globe to train leaders in effective      
gospel presentations.  

As is true of all ministries, John had to cancel planned ministry trips 
this year. With travel restrictions beginning to ease, he will be 
seeking opportunities to visit ministry partners in the near future. 

With the homegoing of Cheryl’s mom earlier this year, John and 
Cheryl are now caring for Cheryl’s brother. Please pray for them as 
they are the primary caregivers.  

• Pray for Cheryl and John, for direction and wisdom as they go 
through important transitions at home. 

• Pray for the launching of an online platform to distribute train-
ing materials globally. 

• Pray for effective online trainings of global leaders. 

Did you know? While in college, John was led to Christ by Don 
Doig, Professor of Music at Chicago State and also WSBC’s Music 
Minister. 

8:30am EMI Men’s Group 

9am On Bended Knee  
 Ladies Bible Study 

7pm Be Transformed  
 Ladies Bible study on ZOOM 

7pm Praise Team Rehearsal 
 

7am Daniel Men’s Bible Study 
9am Fun Family Fall Photo 

7am Men’s Prayer on ZOOM 

9am Worship Reservations 
 accepted for November 1 

wsbc.info/WorshipRSVP  

1pm Prayer on the Patio 

6:30pm MSM 

 

6:30am Galatians Men’s Bible Study 

9am Women’s Life Acts Bible Study 

1:30pm What If Jesus Was Serious? 
 Ladies Bible study 

6:30pm Core Class 

 

WSBC Wi-Fi: 4475wolf 

9am Worship 

11am Worship 

1:30pm Families/Couples Small Group  

5pm Small Group 

6pm Small Group 

6:30pm HSM 

9am Worship 

11am Worship 

1:30pm Families/Couples Small Group  

6:30pm HSM 

For 12 Months 
Ending 

9/30/20 

 
 

 
 

 

General $807,800 $807,800 $853,200 

Missions $281,000 $287,400 $325,500 

https://wsbc.info/online-stream/
http://www.facebook.com/WSBCVillageChurch/
https://www.youtube.com/c/wsbcvillagechurch

